
   

Monthly Times 

The American Legion Twin Cities Post 313, Inc. 
Larkspur & Corte Madera, California 

www.americanlegion313.org 

OUR MISSION: TO HONOR, SERVE AND SUPPORT OUR ARMED FORCES, VETERANS AND THEIR  

FAMILIES, WHILE PROMOTING PATRIOTISM IN THE COMMUNITY 
Volume 82, Issue 9                                                                                                                                  September  1, 2010 

 http://americanlegion313.org 

From the Commander - Gene Plocki 

1.        Contributions to Boy Scouts, Girl Scouts, Little League.  
On August 2, 2010 we presented the Boy Scouts and the 
Girl Scouts their checks for the Pancake Breakfast of July 4, 
2010.  The Little League received their check at a later date.  
The total amount given was $5,700.00.  Next year the Boy 
Scouts and the Girl Scouts will join the American Legion in 
a joint chairmanship of the Pancake Breakfast. 

2.        Gift from Pauline Angleman.  On August 2, 2010, we 
were very happy to receive a most generous donation from 
Pauline Angleman.  Thank you very much, Pauline.  Your 
very thoughtful gift will help us considerably in making 
needed capital improvements. 

3.        Recent Luncheon.  On August 22, 2010, our Club Room 
Luncheon attracted a full house, and all had a great time.  
Guests from Posts 179 and 37 joined us.  A big thanks to all 
who supported this event.  We will call members to an-
nounce the date of the next luncheon.  On Mondays and 
Thursdays, all are invited to free coffee and doughnuts at 
9:00 a.m. 

4.    Free Veterans Picnic.  On Labor Day, September 6, 2010, 
we will host our Third Annual Free Veterans Picnic.  If you 
know any vet, invite him or her to come to the picnic from 
11 to 2.  

5.         Food Service Manager.  Congratulations to Ron Gillis.  
He is now the Food Service Manager for Post 313.  Thank 
you, Ron.  Keep up the good work.  Does anyone know 
what a vegan is? 

6.        Insurance Opportunity.  If you want more information 
about Legionnaire Insurance Trust, please see the com-
mander. 

7.        Administrative Assistant.  As you have most likely heard, 
Marilyn Bourke, our Administrative Assistant broke her 
arm.  We wish her well and hope that she heals very 
quickly.  Her accident may have slowed the process of 
membership card distribution.  If you did not get yours, 

please be patient.  If you can help with any of the adminis-
trative work during the next few weeks, please contact the 
commander.  Your help will be greatly appreciated. 

8.         Share Card.  If you use a Share Card for Lucky Market in 
Larkspur, the American Legion can benefit.  This program 
donates up to 3% on grocery sales to the American Legion 
and the Boy Scouts combined.  If you do not have a card, 
please see the commander. 

9.         Work Being Accomplished.  C.J. Carillo, assisted by Bill 
Brennen, Jim Reilly, Will Kaefer, Bob Gonzalez, Jack Den-
nis, and Jim Hanretty, has been working hard at repairing 
and upgrading the electrical, carpentry, plumbing, and heat-
ing systems in the bar, the hall, the restrooms, and the club-
room.  We greatly appreciate their hours of work and need 
other members as well to step forward and volunteer their 
help in these and in other areas, such as administration, fi-
nances, gardening, club room and rest room cleaning, gar-
bage, and post historian work.  There is something for eve-
ryone.  

10.       Calendar.  The following events are upcoming: 

•          September 6 – The Veterans Picnic 

•          October 6 – Pauline Angleman’s Birthday 

•          November 11 – The Fisher House Fund 
Raiser 

•          December 15 – The Christmas Dinner 

We need volunteers for all of these events. 

Gene Plocki, Commander 
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Commander                                       Eugene Plocki 
eplo@comcast.net                                        415-924-2854 
1st VC/Membership                              Cecil Green 
                                                              415-898-9901 
2nd Vice Commander                               Ron Gillis 
ronguy5@sbcglobal.net                               415-924-8295 
3rd VC/Bar Manager                            Jim Hanretty 
mahanretty@aol.com                                 415-924-1932 
Past Commander                              Bob Gonzalez 
bobsrags@comcast.net                              415-924-6834 
Facilities Manager                               C.J. Carrillo   
                                                                    415-637-8625 
Adjutant                                                      Russ Wallace 
kitruss@sbcglobal.net                                 415-492-2550 
Financial Officer/Property Mgmt.          Will Kaefer 
willmary@pacbell.net                                    415-927-1043 
  Asst. Financial Officer                           John Farley 
                                                             415-924-8854 
  Asst. Property Mgmt.                              Bill Howard 
    Board of Health Liaison (Marin Country) 
    City of Larkspur Liaison 
                                                             415-827-0227 
Newsletter Editor                             Marilyn Bourke 
americanlegion313@gmail.com                  415-924-2854 
Member-at-Large                                      Jim Reilly 
                                                               415-250-3009 
Member-at-Large                                 Jack Dennis 
hjdennis80@gmail.com                             415-479-0749 
Member-at-Large                                  Bill Brennen 
    Facilities Assistant 
billnm@sbcglobal.net                                415-027-0393 
Chaplain                                  Rev. Palmer O. Wilkins 
revrobinhood@aol.com                                415-897-7859 
 
Auxiliary Unit 
President                                     Pauline Angleman 
                                                               415-924-3447 
1st Vice President                            Maxine Cohen 
2nd Vice President                         Valentina Onick 
Secretary                                         Yolanda Fugate 
                                                               415-924-0323 
Treasurer                                        Merna McIntosh 
                                                               415-924-4461 
Historian:                                        Brenda McKown 
                                                             415-927-7731 
Chaplain:                                           Marie Sullivan
                                                             415-383-1289 
Support Our Troops                       Barbara Fugate 
                                                             415-585-7021 
 
Sons of The American Legion 
(A squadron is forming) 
 
Acting Commander                                Michael Kopf
                                                                 415-924-2888 
SALCommander@americanlegion313.org                     
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 September 2010 
2 9 am 10 am Coffee 
6 11 am 2 pm Labor Day Free Veterans’ Picnic 
9 9 am 10 am Coffee 
13 9 am 10 am Coffee 
13 7:30 pm 9 pm General Membership Meeting (Main Hall) 
14 12 noon 2 pm Auxiliary Unit Meeting (Club Room) 
15 12 noon 2 pm Lunch in Clubroom 
16 9 am 10 am Coffee 
16 7 pm 9 pm 40/8 Meeting (Clubroom) 
20 9 am 10 am Coffee 
23 9 am 10 am Coffee 
27 9 am 10 am Coffee 
27 10 am 12 pm Executive Committee Meeting 
30 9 am 10 noon Coffee 
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    

4 9 am 10 am Coffee 
4 7:30 pm 9 pm General Membership Meeting (Main Hall) 

7 9 am 10 am Coffee 
11 9 am 10 am Coffee 
12 Noon 2 pm Auxiliary Unit Meeting (Club Room) 
14 9 am 10 am Coffee 
18 9 am 10 am Coffee 
18 Noon 2 pm RPEA Lunch in Clubroom 
20 Noon 2 pm Lunch in Clubroom 
21 9 am 10 am Coffee 
21 7 pm 9 pm 40/8 Meeting (Clubroom) 
25 9 am 10 am Coffee 
28 9 am 10 am Coffee 
28 10 am 12 pm Executive Committee Meeting 
    

    
    
    
    

    

6 5 pm 10 pm Pauline Angleman 102nd Birthday Party 

    

    

October 2010 

For Calendar updates, see the club 

room bulletin board & the post 

website: http://americanlegion313.org 



Auxiliary News 
Dear Auxiliary Members, 

Summer has come - however, from temperature readings 
one would never know it – and gone – almost.  It is time for dues in 
the amount of $15.00. 

You chose this SENIOR, repeat SENIOR, person to be 
your President.  There is so much paper work with sorting, reading, 
typing, meeting expiration dates, and trying to keep aware of the 
changes made, that your SENIOR President would be most grateful 
to you for sending in your dues right away.   

Please send dues to:  Pauline Angleman 

                                 73 Birch Avenue 

                                 Corte Madera, California 94925-1081 

I will be taking a five day cruise, family reunion, down 
Mexico way on September 5.  I should be home in time for the Sep-
tember 14 meeting.  If not, Maxine Cohen will conduct the meeting. 

Merna McIntosh had knee replacement surgery.  She is 
doing quite well.  Rehab will not be necessary as her daughter-in-
law, Kathy, is living with her and will see that she is well cared for. 

Thank you to each and everyone for your DUES.  Please 
try to attend meetings. 

Thank you. 

Your President, Pauline 
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SAVE THE DATE 

VETERAN’S DAY—NOV.  11 

POST DINNER AND 

  BENEFIT FOR 

FISHER HOUSE 

Plan Now To Attend 
The 

8th Anniversary of 

Pauline’s 94th Birth-
day 

Pauline has graciously agreed to keep 

the tradition going!  So join us on Octo-

ber 6th for a fine dinner, live music and 

fun! 

Reserve Today 

Checks to our July 4th Pancake Breakfast Partners are pre-

sented by Cecil Green to Claude Hemphill, Deloris Leiter 

and Ann Shores representing the Boy and Girl Scouts. 

Mixed Salad, Chicken Cacciatore, Sweet 

Peppers, Roasted Veggies, Bread & But-

ter, Dessert (Birthday Cake?).  Wine 

Available. 

Send $20 per person to Post 313, 500 

Magnolia Ave, Larkspur, CA 94939 



 

 

 

Free Veterans Picnic 

 
September 6, 2010 

11 am — 2 pm 
 
 

Twin Cities Post 313 
500 Magnolia 

Larkspur 
 

Back Parking Lot 
(off Ward Street) 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 

If you are a member of the Post, a member of 
the Auxiliary, or an affiliated Son of the 
American Legion, you are entitled to a sig-
nificant discount renting the Hall or Club-
room.  Whether a family celebration or your 
business meeting, it pays to check the rate.   

This benefit is for your personal use, not for 
some other organization you may be a mem-
ber of.  So, if a wedding, anniversary or 
birthday party is in your future, consider us-
ing Post 313  facilities. 

The Hall and Bar can accommodate about 
250 people.  And in good weather, the porch 

is a great overflow place.  Support the Post 
and keep this wonderful resource in mind.  

Bob Gonzalez 


